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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Director….!


Spring is so close I can smell it!  I am so glad that the rain seems to have moved on and we are having some sunny days!  We will be taking the children outside daily weather permitting.  Make sure that your child is dressed appropriately for outside play.  This means they will get dirty!  We all love those cute outfits, but remember play clothes are the best for school.  Closed toed shoes are a must for the playgrounds.  This allows the children to run freely without getting mulch stuck in their toes! It is a great idea to leave a light jacket in your child’s cubby for outside play.  Outside play has so many health benefits.  We are so fortunate to have such a wonderful outdoor area for the children.  We have really been enjoying our gardens, music walls, kitchen and stage!  Here are a few benefits of outdoor play:
From playing on iPads to watching television, children seem to be spending more and more time indoors. The increase in numbers of children spending a predominate amount of time inside has led to numerous studies being published highlighting the negative impact this is having on their health and development. At the same time, research has also discovered that there are many benefits to children playing outdoors, here are just seven of the benefits:

1. Learning
Playing outside helps children to develop their learning abilities. By putting educational equipment outdoors, children are soon learning through play, which is a fun way of helping children to learn new information and skills. As well as this, outdoor learning encourages children to think of learning is an ongoing process instead of just something done in the classroom.

2. Creativity
Outdoor play is great for encouraging children’s creativity. Away from the constraints and confinement of indoor play, being outside children’s imaginations are often stimulated by the objects around them and they quickly tap into their creativity.

3. Health
There are numerous health benefits to playing outside. With more room to play in, children are often more active when outside, which helps them to build strong bones and good fitness levels, while also enabling them to burn off extra energy and calories. As well as this, being in the sunshine, even in winter, means children naturally absorb vital vitamin D, a lack of which can lead to Rickets.

4. Social skills
As outdoor spaces are usually less crowded than indoors, it is less intimidating and helps children to naturally come out of their shells and be more social. This means that children will be more willing to join in games and activities, while they will also be more likely to talk to different children and make new friends. This all encourages children to learn social skills and how to interact with other children away from adult supervision.

5. Well-being
Giving children the freedom of playing outdoor helps them to feel happier and calmer. As already stated, being outside means that children naturally get vitamin D, which is proven to help improve moods and create a positive mental attitude. The freedom outdoor play also encourages children to get rid of built up energy, particularly if they tend to be fidgety when sitting for long periods of time, this leads to them becoming calmer and ultimately helps them to be more focused when in the classroom.

6. Independence
The large space in which to play means that when outside children are often away from direct adult supervision. This helps them to learn independence when socially interacting with other children, as well as learning to play by themselves. They learn how to take turns playing games, to pick themselves up then they fall, and how to negotiate unfamiliar equipment, resulting in children learning how to be independent and self-reliant.

7. Explore
Often outdoor play equipment has a little more risk than indoor toys. Whether it is encouraging children to use slides they might be a little afraid to go down, or to try challenging play trails; outdoor play equipment can help children to learn to push their boundaries and become good at risk assessment. It also teaches them to explore new games and become confident in learning to try new things without being guided by adults.
NAC Accreditation Visit:

We will be having our accreditation visit sometime between March 25th and April 5th.  They give us a two week window, but not the exact days that they will arrive.  We will have two validators here with us for at least two days, maybe three.  We are excited to show them our amazing program!
Have a great month!

Kelli 
Upcoming Events:

March 1st
Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast 7:45am-8:30am
March 5th
Board Meeting

March 7th
Staff Meeting

March 15th
Kelli out of the office

March 18th-22nd
Cecilia out of the office

March 19th
Board Meeting

Coming Up in April:
Week of the Young Child 1st-5th
Board Meetings 2nd, 16th, 30th 
Trike-A-Thon to benefit St. Jude 4th
Cecilia and Kelli at AELL Conference 9th-12th
Staff Meeting 16th
Pre A Mexican Egg Hunt 17th
Center Wide Egg Hunt 18th
Hello from (Infant A)

Young infants respond to toys they can see, hear, taste, touch, and smell. They focus their attention on toys and other objects which resemble a face, have clear lines, or are brightly colored. Almost every object they grasp goes directly into their mouths. When they can sit up, young infants enjoy toys that swing in front of them that they can hit. 

Here are some good toys for young infants:

· Mobiles – promote development of vision and hearing

· Mirrors – from about 4-6 months, mirrors captivate children. You can position an unbreakable mirror on the bottom of walls in infant play space.

· Cuddle toys – stuffed animals (sewn eyes – not button eyes), hand puppets, and one-piece dolls.

· Grasping and mouthing toys – 3 months on, they love to grasp, shake, mouth, and drop toys – rattles, teethers, etc

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B the beautiful babies.  The days are flying by and filled with sweetness, because we have a class of sweet babies.  Very young infants do not have control over how they move.  Most of a newborns first movements are reflexive such as kicking, squirming, and wiggling is random without purpose (which mean they happen automatically, without infant thinking about them).  As infants develop, they begin to gain control over how they move.  Although infants develop at different rates and have different abilities, physical growth follows a general pattern.  For instance, head to toe.  At first, an infant needs support of their head, but soon they learn to do these themselves.  As infants learn to lift their heads, sit, crawl, and walk, we see them gaining control of their bodies from head to toe.  As infants develop new physical skills, the world opens up to them.  Being able to reach out and grab something allows young infants to have physical contact with a piece of their world.  Have a great month!
The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
This month we will be learning about Weather Conditions, The Color Green, Spring Time and Healthy habits (Exercising)!

At Home Activity Ideas

· Splash water in the sink

· Read a book about Colors

· Explore outside – smell flowers, cloud watch or look for birds

· Practice healthy eating habits

10 Nutrients that Children Need 

· Calcium

· Essential Fatty Acids

· Iron

· Magnesium

· Potassium

· Vitamin A

· Vitamin C

· Vitamin D

· Vitamin E Zinc

Reminders

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s daily sheet

· Make sure everything is labeled

Important Dates

· March 1st – Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast

· March 10th – Daylight Savings

· March 17th – St. Patrick’s Day

· March 20th – First Day of Spring
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

Spring is near, it is time to cheer! Our little owls are so excited to be flying into warm weather and say goodbye to the cold! February was a wonderful month; we all really enjoyed the sweet cards and gifts we shared with one another for Friendship Week. Thank you to our sweet parents for helping us make it a wonderful experience!

What We’re Learning

This month we are going to be learning all about our fine motor skills, the color green, springtime and self-help skills! It is going to be a hoot!

Activities for Home

· Practice baby signs – we use more, milk, and all done often

· Try green foods – grapes and avocadoes are yummy healthy options!

· Let baby practice using their own spoon while eating 

· Find sweet flowers outside to pick and smell

Important Reminders

· Please remember to label all bottles and food containers

· Check daily sheets for items your child needs restocked

· Please dress children in play clothes that will be okay to get dirty. We will be going outside very frequently as the weather warms up!

Dates to Remember

· Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast on March 1, 2019

· Daylights Saving Time Begins on March 10, 2019
The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

Hello Toddler A Families!  We sure are lucky that March is here!  

What we are learning:

· Dr. Seuss-March 4th-8th 

· Shamrocks-March 11th-15th 

· Healthy eating-March 18th-22nd 
· Dental Hygiene-March 25th-29th (During this week we will ask for a toothbrush)

We have a friendly reminder we would like to pass on.  We know many parents are friends/coworkers with other parents.  We love, love, love, how involved all of our parents are!  We really, really enjoy this group of toddlers that we have right now and we cannot thank you all enough for how involved you all are.  We would like to ask you all to please try to reframe from talking to one another about other children.  We know how hard that is when you work with each other or when you’re friends with one another but it is important to try to reframe from that sort of behavior.  We try our best to keep everything pertaining to your children confidential.  We would like to encourage you all to come and talk to us directly.  We are here for you all to come talk to about any concerns you may have.  We will do our best to come to a solution.  Again, we would like to thank you all for everything you do for Toddler A!

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Happy spring from Toddler B!  We have many fun things planned for this month.  To begin, in the beginning of the month we will be finishing our Dr. Seuss theme with a spirit-filled week of fun.  The next two following weeks we will being getting down and dirty, learning about insects and reading some book by Eric Carle.  The last week of the month, we will discussing the season of spring and learning about it.  We are very excited to get this month started!! 

Things You Can Do At Home
· Read your favorite Dr. Seuss book to your children
· Please have your child practice eating with a spoon
· Go on a bug hunt and search for harmless insects.
Just a friendly reminder that the clocks spring forward one hour early Sunday morning on March 10, 2019 at 2:00 a.m.!!

Reminders
· Please make sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat, we will still be going outside!!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!
Important Dates
· March 1st – Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Look What We Are Studying

· Dr. Seuss

· Story Time

· Rainbows & Leprechauns

· Unicorns 
Important Dates

· March 1 Green Eggs & Ham Breakfast

· March 10 Daylight Savings Time Begins

· March 17 St. Patrick’s Day Party
Some Quick Notes & Reminders

· Thanks to everyone who participated in our Class Friendship Party. 

· If you ever have, any questions or concerns about your child please let us know and we will be happy to schedule a conference with your child’s primary teacher. 

· We are messy and play hard so dress your child accordingly. As the weather is changing, we will be going outside more on the playground. We will be digging, running, playing on the scooters, etc.. Check your child’s tub for weather appropriate clothes. Due to the sickness in the classroom, please bring in a new toothbrush for your child. Even though we clean and sanitize it would be best to have a new one.

· You are invited to attend our St. Patrick’s Day Party, March 15 at 2:45. Sign-up sheet to come in a few weeks.
· Please remember to leave all food at home.  No outside food is permitted unless accompanied by a doctor’s note.
March Quotes

· "When March comes in like a lion it goes out like a lamb."

· "Daffodils, that come before the swallow dares, and take the winds of March with beauty." - William Shakespeare

· "A dry March and a wet May - fill barns and bays with corn and hay." 

· "As it rains in March so it rains in June." "March winds and April showers bring forth May flowers.”
Underwater Explorers (EB)
Topics for this month:
· Magnets (March 4-8)

· The Color Green (March 11-15)

· Things that are Sticky (March 18-22)

· Things that Fly (March 25-29)

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s cubby daily

· Wear green on March 15th for our “ALL-Green party.” (more details closer to time)
Important Dates:

· March 1st-Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast

· March 10th-Daylight Savings Time Begins

· March 17th-St. Patrick’s Day

If there are any questions or concerns please feel free to come talk to us.  Hope everyone has an awesome March!

“You’re off to great places! Today is your day! Your mountain is waiting, so….get on your way!”~Dr. Seuss

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)

Well, can you believe it is already March?  It has been a great winter so far and we are looking forward to a beautiful spring in full bloom!
Highlights:

· March 1st-Green Eggs and Ham for breakfast (Dr. Seuss B’day)

· March 15th-St. Patrick’s Day celebration (children can wear green and bring a green snack to share with the class) (ex. Pickles, kiwi, grapes, honey dew, green apples, green olives, avocado, bell pepper, celery)

What’s Happening:

· Creating and building, engineering for preschoolers and the letter “Pp”

· St. Patricks Day, rainbows, and four leaf clovers and the letter “Oo”

· Spring and the changes through the Earth during this time of the year and the letter “Rr”

· Transportation and the letter “Ss”

Reminders:

· Label everything you send in with your child

· Check daily folders

· Check your child’s cubby for appropriate clothing

· Sign in and out everyday

· Encourage your child to use his or her walking feet in the building

Thank you for all the warm wishes and Valentines!  We had fun exploring themes of love and friendship last month.  We learned that being a good friend means developing skills such as cooperation, sharing, and giving.
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
We are ready for spring in Pre B! Our themes for the month will be Birds, Ireland, Flowers, and Severe Weather week. We will plant our Pre B garden during “Flower” week! This month will be fun and full of learning! We want to encourage you to check our lesson plans every week and try out our “Family Partnership” portion of lesson plans each week! 
As we move into spring and will be outside more, please make sure that your child’s clothes and shoes are playground friendly. In addition, we encourage toileting independence in Pre B, so your child needs to be able to use the potty easily. For example, overalls, rompers, small buttons or any onesie, make it very hard for toilet independence. We truly appreciate your support with our awesome group of students! It is going to be a great spring! 
Parent Reminder: Check cubbies daily. Make sure your child has a sports water bottle that is spill proof. Do not forget to check the lesson plan! 

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents, 

Spring is on its way and we are so excited! The month will bring much warmer weather, breezy days, sunshine and more outdoor activities.

We had a full month of fun activities as we learn about Groundhog’s Day and Shadows, Friendship week, Presidents and Dental Health.

We would like to thank all of our parents for attending the Parent / Teachers conferences. Thank you for supporting us and allowing us to help your child meet their milestones.

We will begin the month celebrating Dr. Seuss by having a Green Eggs & Ham breakfast on March 1st. The month will get more exciting by having a Dr. Seuss week and themes; Down on the Farm/ St. Patrick’s Day, Welcome Spring and Wind / Kites. The letters for the month are Uu, Qq, Zz. This completes our alphabet study. We will start reviewing the alphabets beginning with letters Aa and Bb.

We will have our annual Mexican Egg Hunt on April 17th. We will need many eggs. To prepare them, we will begin early, the week of March 11th. We will be blowing out raw eggs and dyeing the empty eggshells. We will fill them with confetti. This will be our Science for the remainder of the month. So start bringing in cartons of eggs beginning on Monday, March 11th. More details will follow later.

We will not have a St. Patrick’s Day celebration; we will have a wear GREEN DAY and have a GREEN SNACK on Friday, March 15th.

With the weather improving, we will be outside as much as possible. Please make sure that your child has a light jacket or windbreaker to wear outside. Suggestion: Leave an extra jacket in your child’s cubby, just in case. Also, check your child’s change of clothes to ensure that they are weather appropriate. 

We would like to wish two of our friends and a teacher a “Happy Birthday!”

We welcome one new friend last month to our classroom and school. We are happy to have them.

We are going to be very busy this month, but most of all we will have a lot of fun! Thank you for being great parents that care and support us in all of our efforts.

March Events:
· March 1st-Green Eggs and Ham Breakfast
· March 10th-Daylight Savings Time Begins
· March 11th-Bring one dozen of eggs
· March 15th-Wear Green Day / Green Snack
· March 20th-Spring Party at 2:45 P.M.
· March 28th-Kite Day at 9:30 A.M.
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